I'm Jeff Greenfield, 3476 Waverley Street, near East Meadow, about a 3rd of a mile from Alma Plaza.  My wife & I have 2 daughters - one at Fairmeadow & one at Pre-School Family. Simply put, I look forward to again patronizing a local retail shopping center that my family & I can walk & bike to.

I'm here this evening to deliver a petition from the neighbors of Alma Plaza. This petition is titled Keep Alma Plaza as Primarily Retail.  Each of you should have this now.
This is a true grass roots effort which grew out of a recent neighborhood meeting that my wife, Marilyn Keller, and I hosted to discuss the proposed redevelopment of Alma Plaza.  Over 20 residents attended, primarily from the Waverley & Ramona Street blocks closest to Alma Plaza.  3/4 of this group voted to support "primarily quality retail with service provider housing".

We just started circulating this petition last Thursday, and we currently have 250 signatures from neighbors of Alma Plaza and an additional 58 signatures from residents of other Palo Alto neighborhoods.  Again, we've collected over 300 signatures since last Thursday.

And I want to point out that this petition wasn't generated by a formal neighborhood association.  This is a petition initiated by the neighborhood which encompasses Alma Plaza, supported by the neighbors of Alma Plaza, and by residents throughout Palo Alto.
Here are the highlights of our petition:
· Any redevelopment of Alma Plaza should be primarily retail, consistent with current zoning. 

· South Palo Alto neighborhoods need this retail.  Many residents rely on walking to meet their retail needs, and neighborhood retail promotes walking & biking and reduces traffic. 
· The city needs the tax revenue.  A thriving retail center for Barron Park & South Palo Alto residents will keep more of our tax dollars in Palo Alto. 

· Once housing, forever housing.  We're concerned about permanently losing neighborhood-serving retail services.  We're concerned about the impact of 59 additional housing units on our city services and infrastructure.  We're concerned about the 52 additional students these units will add to our crowded schools, based on the School Board's Enrollment Forecast Formula.  
· The primary desire of nearly everyone I have spoken with is a QUALITY, AFFORDABLE GROCERY STORE.  A place where we can get fresh produce, dairy, and bakery goods.  Beyond this, Alma Plaza needs to be rounded out with a good variety of other retail services so our neighborhood center may prosper. 

· We need and value local, quality retail and are enthusiastic about patronizing new retail in our neighborhood.  We maintain that the focus for any redevelopment of Alma Plaza must follow the City's Comprehensive Plan to provide neighborhood serving retail that also benefits the tax base of the entire community. 

Thank you for your consideration.
